
 

 

2022 Proposed Constitutional Amendments Did Not Pass 

 
The following two proposed amendments that were on the  
November 8, 2022 General Election ballot did not pass. 
For these constitutional amendments to become law,  

they would have needed to pass in favor by 60 percent of the vote. 
 

Did Not Pass 

Amendment 1:   
Limitation on the Assessment of Real Property Used for Residential Purposes 

This proposed amendment stated that any change or improvement made to your residential property/home for 
the purpose of preventing flood damage, would not have been added to your assessed value for tax purposes.  

Examples of these types of improvements included dams, seawalls, levees, elevating structures, filling 
basements, waterproofing basements, and maintenance of land to allow for stormwater runoff.   

Did Not Pass 

Amendment 3: 
Additional Homestead Property Tax Exemption for  

Specified Critical Public Services Workforce 
This proposed amendment would have granted an additional homestead tax exemption of homestead property 
owned by classroom teachers, law enforcement officers, correctional officers, firefighters, emergency medical 
technicians, paramedics, child welfare services professionals, active duty members of the United States Armed 
Forces, and Florida National Guard members.  

This proposed exemption amount could have ranged from $0 to $50,000 and would have been applied if your 
assessed value (not market value) was greater than $100,000. The additional exemption would have required 
proof of full-time qualifying employment each year.   

 


